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Noticed Meeting
Future of JEA Workshop
Date, Time 

& Location:
May 11, 2020 @ 11:00 AM – 1:00 PM (Location: TBD)
Topics:
A review of the proposed changes to Article 21 of the City’s charter which established the JEA, giving it authority to own, manage and operate the city’s utilities system.
Overview

Our last meeting was held on March 9th when we heard from Mses. Susan Kelly and Amy Zubaly who spoke on the state of municipal utilities nationwide, the variations in their governance structure and what many were doing to address the impact of the decline in demand due to everchanging technological advances. It had been our intention to begin to address the proposed changes to the charter but the active engagement of the members regarding their presentation precluded us from doing so.  The lapse in time since then, due to the suspension of Council activities, permitted us the opportunity to “drill down” a bit further so as to achieve two clear objectives. 1) Determine and propose the changes necessary to clearly delineate what powers are afforded to JEA and the manner by which they conduct their business so as to assure the highest level of transparency as possible.  2)  Introduce some “substantive” changes that address six specific issues.
1. The Appointment Process

2. Privatization

3. Procurement

4. Expanded Services (Fiber Optics, Natural Gas Franchise, & Geographic Limitations)

5. Senior Management Contract Limitations

6. Advertising & Promotions Parameters

The first item has already been taken up by Council and is slated to be placed on the ballot as a referendum in November.  For the moment the only other proposed item that may have to be put on the ballot for approval by the voters is the newly added Section 21.08 (f) regarding an employee bonus or incentive program which would require Council approval. 
The Review Process
The work to get us to the point of being able to present a comprehensive review of Article 21 and the proposed changes therein involved a number of Council members, the OGC staff with Lawsikia Hodges and Peggy Sidman sharing the lead, the Auditors office, members of various departments of the City and senior management at JEA.  Attached are two pertinent documents. The first is a redlined version of Article 21 that addresses all the proposed changes, additions and deletions, large and small.  The smaller ones are formatting changes, scrivener corrections and the rearranging of some items to a more appropriate section. The second document is a review of the more significant changes in chart form which provides the following: charter section #; existing language; the proposed change, addition or deletion, and finally the rationale for change - required action.  Depending on the will of the group we may “break out” the review of items 2 through 6 noted above for further exploration and/or explanation.  
The desired action item between now and May 11th is for members (and other stake holders) to review these two documents and direct any questions or concerns to either Mses. Hodges or Sidman so that they can be addressed at the workshop. 

On May 11th, we will go through all of the proposed changes to determine 1) where there is consensus, 2) which items require further discussion/explanation, and 3) what is not addressed in the changes proposed that we would like to see included in the omnibus bill that comes out of all of this.  We will also use the time to review and discuss the five (other) substantive changes so as to determine the disposition of the body regarding each and whether or not they should be a part of the omnibus bill or filed separately.

Future Workshops
Depending upon the outcome of the May 11 meeting I don’t anticipate we will need any more than one or two workshops to complete our work as to the changes to Article 21.  That said I still have Doug Manson in the queue to make a presentation to the Council and hopefully the members of the JEA board.  Mr. Manson has more than 30 years of experience representing private sector and governments in water, environmental, administrative and governmental law and understands the complexities of technical evidence like hydrogeology and wetland biology. His other specialties within environmental law include water use and surface water permitting, sovereignty of submerged land, ordinary high-water line issues, and regulatory compliance and enforcement issues. The date of that presentation is yet to be determined.
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